
Oak	Hollow	Community	Council	Meeting	Minutes	
Friday	January	26th	2018	

2:30	p.m.	
	

Members	present:	
Julie	Mootz	
Andrea	Bowers	
Sebastien	Levitre	
Sandy	Bodily	
Natalie	Snow	
Rachelle	McMullin	
	
SNAP	Plan	

• Safe	walking-same	as	last	year		
• We	can	make	changes.	
• District	denied	capital	improvements	for	parking	lot.	Julie	will	resubmit	it	

again	next	year.		
• Written	into	plan:	Signal	at	Vestry	&	Adobe	Road.	Or	at	least	a	3	way	stop	to	

slow	down	the	traffic	of	the	street.		
• Julie	is	requesting	from	District	for	a	bus	by	the	fire	station.	
• All	agreed	to	the	plan	and	will	sign.	

o Asked	all	members	to	sign	paper	before	they	leave.	

Discussed	Cell	Tower	approval:	

Our	new	Behavioral	Assistant	Jason	Brown.		His	job	duties	and	procedures.	

• Requesting	to	approve	for	paying	him	for	an	extra	8	hours	a	week	from	Cell	
Tower.	

o 8	hours	extra	a	week	now	added	on	to	his	already	20	hours,	totaling	
28	hours	a	week.	(20	hours	from	0050,	and	8	from	Cell	Tower)	

o It	would	total	about	$1000.00	extra	from	Cell	Tower	this	year.	
o He	is	doing	a	fabulous	job	and	we	are	seeing	a	lot	of	success.		
o Good	for	students	that	need	extra	attention.	
o He	is	keeping	kids	on	track	for	behavior.	
o Presented	it	last	month	for	Cell	Tower	to	possibly	pay	for	an	

additional	8	hours	a	week.	
o It	was	approved	by	all	members	of	the	SCC.	

	

Land	Trust	Plan:	

• Thinking	about	Teachers	setting	goals	instead	of	Principal	for	their	grade	
level.	

• How	teachers	want	money	spent.	



o Must	show	data	
o Can’t	use	for	Bus	Duty	

Talked	about	interventionists	paid	by	Land	Trust:	

• Sebastian	Levitre	mentioned	that	more	interventionists	could	be	used	for	
math.	

• All	interventionists	are	doing	well	keeping	up	with	needs	of	students.	
• Sebastien	Levitre	had	an	idea	about	interventionist’s	working	with	higher	

level	students	and	lower	level	students	with	the	teachers.	(Teachers	know	
their	student’s	individual	needs	and	can	focus	on	those	needs)	

• Discussed	how	our	funds	are	spent	(gave	handouts)	
• Discussed	how	everyone	feels	about	IXL	program.	

Professional	Development	Days	

• This	year	would	like	to	use	one	of	our	Professional	Development	days	to	pay	
for	a	sub	for	Madam	Givone	to	go	to	Utah	Science	Conference.	

• Use	the	rest	of	our	Professional	Development	days	for	subs	for	our	Dual	
Immersion	teachers	during	Parent	Teacher	Conferences.	

• All	were	approved	by	SCC.	

	 	

Next	meeting	is	February	9th	2018.		
We	will	discuss	Land	Trust	money	and	approve	it	for	next	year	2018-19.	

	


